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N o t i c e  o f  W o r k -  D e w a t e r i n g  T e s t  
To: Capitol Building 

From: Oregon State Capitol Renovation (OSCR) Team 

Date: March 11, 2015 
 

The following OSCR project team members will be working in the Capitol: 

 Several representatives from Westerberg Drilling Inc., JE Dunn and Capitol Facility Services 

 

Scheduled Date and Time of Work:  

 Testing equipment, including a mobile generator will be set up in the location outlined on the map below on Tuesday, March 17th 

after 6:00 p.m. 

 Test preparation will be conducted on Wednesday, March 18th after 6:00 p.m.  

 The actual testing will be conducted Thursday, March 19th at 12:00 p.m. – Friday, March 20th at 12:00 p.m.  

 

Location of work:  

 Work will be performed in the Southeast corner of the North parking lot, on the sidewalk as outlined on the map below.  

 

Work to be performed:  

 Team members will be cleaning the test well that was drilled in January in preparation for the dewatering test.  

 Once the hole has been cleaned, the team will test the amount of water beneath the building and the water table flow rate. This 

involves the use of a mobile generator for 24 hours.   

 

Impacts: 

 The team will be escorted by a Facility Services representative while the work is being conducted.  

 Parking in the front of the building will not be impacted by this test.  

 The testing involves the use of a mobile generator which may produce some noise similar to that of a quiet lawn mower.  

 Cones and caution tape will be used to secure the work area. 

 A hose leading from the test well to the street will be set up when the testing begins. A temporary ramp will be installed over the 

hose to allow for continued pedestrian access.  

 The ramp and generator will be removed from the site on Friday, March 20th upon completion of the test.  
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Purpose of work: 

 If the project is approved to move forward, the soil around the building will be heavily excavated and the measurements 

gathered through this investigation will assist in planning for that work. Obtaining the measurements of the amount of water and 

flow rate will also assist the engineers and architects in the sustainable, mechanical, electrical and plumbing design of the 

renovated Capitol.  

 

It is our goal to gather the above information in the most discreet method possible. Should any questions or concerns arise in the 

process of the work being conducted, we welcome you to contact us in Room 354 at 503.986.1190.  
 

Thank you, 

Jessica Lacasella 
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